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2 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 – STREET NAMES - NEW RESIDENTIAL 
DEVELOPMENT AT SITE OF FORMER KEILLER FACTORY, MAINS LOAN, DUNDEE 
(AN17-2022) 

 
A consultation was carried out between 18th February 2022 and 18th March 2022 for a new street 
name at the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council 
Officers, local community group and the Developer. 
 
The only suggested names for new streets were to continue historic links with the site by using the 
names Keiller and Shaw to commemorate historical business uses on the site.  
 
Additional street names may be required for the development once detailed postal addresses are 
considered. 
 
It is therefore proposed to allocate the use of Keiller and Shaw within the site as new street names 
with a suitable suffix attached and, in particular, Committee is asked to approve the following street 
names: 
 
Keiller Avenue; 
 
Keiller Road; and 
 
Shaw Place. 
 
 


